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The meeting was called to order at 10.05 a.m.

AGENDA ITEMS 115 and 116~ PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM 1988-1989
AND PROGRAMME PLANNING (continued) (A/42/3, A/42/6 and Corr.I, A/42/7 and Add.2,
A/42/16 (Part I) and Add.l and (Part 11), A/42/512, 532 and 640; A/C.5/42/2/Rev.l)

!~rst reading (continued)

Section 32. Construction, alteration, improvement and maior maintenance of
eremises (A/42/7/Add.3; A/C.5/42/4)

1. The CHAIRMAN said that the total estimates proposed by the> Secret3ry-Geceral
under section 32 amounted to $18,041,800. Revised estimates had been submitted in
document A/C.5/42/4 hut did not involve any request for additional appropriations.
The Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budget,.'ry Questions (ACABQ)
recorranended an appropriat ion of $17,874,800.

2. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions) said that the recommendations of the Advisory Committee under section 32
would reduce the Secretary-General's estimate of $18,041,800 by $167,000. The
reaS0ns for the reduction were explained in paragraph 32.7 of the Advisory
Committee's report (A/42/7). The Advisory Committee had not endorsed the
Secretary-General's proposal to install 20 closed-circuit surveillance cameras in
the General Assembly Hall, the Security ~ouncil Chamber and thei~ immediate
surroundings because it felt that the presence of such equipment was not
appropriate inside those meeting places; it had accordingly deleted the amount for
the acqUisition of the cameras.

3. The revised estimates contained in document A/C.5/42/4 were more in the natllre
of revisions to projects rather than revised estimates proper. As indicated in
that document, no additional funds were requested fur the biennium 1988-1989. The
Secretary-General proposed that construction projects at Addis Ababa and Bangkok be
revised in the manner indicated in paraqraph 4 of document A/42/7/Add.3. The
Advisory Committee's views were summarized in paragraphs 5 to 8 of the same
document. In that connection it miqht be appropriate to point out that the new
cost estimateS were very tentative and the precise amounts could be determined only
after a detailed examination of all the other elements relating to the revised
proposals.

4. As indicated in paragraph 8 of document A/42/7/Add.3, the Advisory Committee
considered that the figures given by the Secretary-General would have to change and
it was not therefore possible for the Advisory Committee to qive an opinion on the
issue at the present time.

:i.I'he CHAIRMAN said that, if he heard no objection, "i-a would take it that the
Fifth Committee wished to take note of the decision by the Committee on Programme
~nrl Co-ordination as reflected in paraqraph 56 of its report (A/42/l6 (Part II»,
.:lnd ,las to the effect that the Committee had decided to refer to the General
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(The Chairman)

Assembly for its consideration the report of the Secretary-General on revised
estimates under section 32 (A/C. 5/42/4) together with a summary of the vie~B

expressed in CPC.

6. It was so decided.

7. Mr. SORNVAI (Thailand) said the expansion of conference facUitleB at Bangkok
was an iSsue of great importance to his delegation. The existinq facilities left a
great deal to be desired and had be~n used to their full capacity since 1980. The
Secret~ry-General had proposed a construction project, approved by the General
Assembly in 1984, which would have provided for ESCAP's requirements for the next
20 years. However, tl.~ Secretary-General waR now propoBinq to 80ale down e.timated
expenses by 40 per cent. While appreci4ting the gravity of the financial crisi8,
his delegation maintained that a project, once approved by the General Assembly,
should be implemented in tull. ESCAP was the only reqional commis.ion which had
several categories of membership and some of the States which participated in its
work were not members of the United Nations or its specialized agencies. It waB,
therefore, a unique forum for enhancing co-operation amonq countries having
different economic and social systems.

8. Mr. GABRIEL (Philippines) shared the concern of the repre.entative of Thailand
regarding the proposed drastic scaling down of the conBtruction project in Banqkok
and expressed the strong support of his delegation for the implementation of
projects which had been approved by the General A~gembly. He expressed the hope
that, when reViewing the estimates for Bangkok, the Secretary-General would bear in
mind the concerns "f delegations on the iRsuft.

9. Mr. DAMIT (Brunei Darussalam) reaffirmed his deleqation'. support for the
efforts of the Secretar.y-General to solve the financial crisis. In considering the
Bangkok construction pr01ect, the evolving financial ,Bituation of the Organization
must be taken into account and in present circumstanc~s delays .eemed unavoidable.
There was however a need for the project as existing conference facilities were
inadequate. The Secretary-General should proceed wi th th'lt implell.e~.cation of
General Assembly resolution 39/236.

10. Mr. ETUKET (Uganda) expressed the concern of his delegation that two
construction projects, for ESCAP and ECA respectively, were not beinq impl~mented

notWithstanding their approval by the General Assembly. Moreover, the General
Assembly had endorseo the principle embodied in recommendation 5 of the G.oup of
High-level Interqovernmental Experts to Review the Efficiency of the Adminiatrative
and Financial Functioning of the United Nations that programmes, once approved by
the General Assembly, should be implemented. He therefore sought formal
clarification from the Secretariat as to how the decision to scale down the ECA
proi~ct had been taken. It was his understanding that a decision of the General
Assembly could only be countermanded by a further deciaion of the same body.
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11. Mc. HURRAY (Trinidad and Tnbago) said that the revised estimates might look
extremely attr~ctive at a time of financial crisis. He wondered, however, whether
consideration ~f the provisional figures mentioned really addressed the issue. He
agreed with the Chairman of ACABQ that what had been submitted to the Fifth
Committee was not revised estimates but rather revised projects. Was the Fitth
Committee being asked to approve revised projp.cts which, even before their
completion, might be white elephants?

12. Mr. NGAIZA (United Republic of Tanzania) asked on what legislative authority
the Secretary-General had recommended the scaling down of projects alrelldy qp<:,roved
~y the General Assembly. The understa~ing on which GenerAl Assembly
re~olution 41/213 had been basod was that, in accordance with recommendati0n 5 of
the Group of High-level Intergovernmental Exp' -ta, the implementation of projects
already a~proved by the General Assemhly should proceed. In th~ view or his
delegation, the original project should be adhered to. He would also like to kno~

the estilnated cost of the scaled-dcAoIn project in teal terms. Because of inflation
the figure adopted by the General Assembly at its thirty-ninth flession should be
~ncreased, not reduced.

13. Ms. FANG Pin~ (China) said t~at the two construction projects were matters of
concern to many delegations, including her own. At the thirty-seventh sp.sdiun of
the C~neral Assembly, the Secretary-General had confirmed that there was a need for
additional ~onference facilities in Addis Ababa. In 1984 he had found tllat l ....
existing conference facilitios in Bangkok were not adequate and had put forw~rd

proposals for their improvement. Her delegation therefore fully supported th~ view
that the two construction projects should be implemented. Work should commence
immediately in order to avoid higher construction costs at a later date as a result
of inflation.

14. Mr. PRODJAVARSIT (Indon9sia) shared the view that the conference facilities in
Bangkok should be expanded in order to meet the re~Jirements of ESCAP. Once a
project had been approved by the General Assembly it should be implemented. He
hoped that the Secretary-General would bear in mind the concerns of the countries
o~ the r8gion in reconsidering his revised estimates.

15. Mr. GUPTA (India) support.ed the views expr(,ssed by other Afr ican and Asian
delegations. The two projects were very important aoo their early completion would
greatly ~sRist the work of the regional economic commission& concerned. The
expenditure proposed would be spread over a period of time and not incurred all at
once. The projects should be implemented in accordance with resolution 39/236.

16. Mr. MONTHE (Cameroon) said that in view of the sensitivity of the two
projqcts, it was indefensible for the Secretary-Gene~al to submit proposalb aimed
at scaling them down. The General Assembly had agreed at its preceding t~o

seqsions that, while it migl.t be necessary not to proceed with construction while
funds were unavailable, the projects should not be adversely affected by the
financial e.nergency. Even at the height of the crisis, the General Assembly had
decided that work on importllnt projects should proceed as soon as possible to avoid
higher costs being incurred later.
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17. Since the (eport of the Secr~tary-Genera1 (A/C. 5/42/1) did not call for lIew
expenditures, he should be asked to lift the freeze on the projects and to
implement them in accordance with General Assembly resolution 39/236. The
contention that they could be scaled down and still meet current needs was
untenable because requirements were no Sldtic. Section 32 provided for other
expen'"Hture, notat-l..t in Vienna, which deserved lowar priority than the prejftCts
under discussion, His delegation therefore insisted that there was no case for
revising them. The con~ensus reached on General Assembly re~olution 41/213 had
been based, inter alia, on its decision that the implementation of recommendation 5
of the Group of H~gh-level Intergovernmental Ex~rts should not prejudioe projects
and progra~. ~lr~ady approved by the General Assembly. If that decision were
questioned, delegations would be ~ntitled to question other aspects of the
consensus. He therefor~ appeal~~ to the Committee not to leopen that issue.

18. Mr. TEH (Malayria) said that the e~'Onomtc and Roola) development which ESCAP
promoted was the key to peace ana stability in his region. The ~sia and the
Paciflc region had a crucial role to play in the tW( ty-first century and,
consequently, the development of the ESCAP regional cllitles in Eanqkok must not
be :::-re:judiced.

19. Mr. MILLS-LUTTERODT (Ghana) said that General Assembly resolution 41/213 had
been adopted by consensus on the understanding that the implementation of
recommendation 5 of the Group of High-level Intr.rqcJernmental Experts should not
prejudice projects such as those under consid~ration. The projects had been
critically evaluatee cefore l ~lnq approved by the General Assembly and c~mpletion

of the Addis Ababa dtwelopment, in partiCUlar, was importa.\t for the area. Slnce
all the technical questions had been investiqated and constr~ction appeared to be
possible, he urged the Committ~e to lift the freeze on the plOject and enable it to
proceed because further delay would lead to higher costs in the en~.

20. Mr. ZONGWE (Zaire) said that his delegation shared previuu8 speakers' concern
at ttle revised estimates presented by the SecrEltary-General. Such a reduction of
resources was not in keeping with the provisions of General Ass&mbly resolutions
39/236 and 41/213. Ir view of the observation in the last sentence of the Advisory
Committee' s f~'urth report (A/42/7/Add.3) that further delay, either in deciding the
scope of the projf>cts ,'or in undertakinq the act;.)al work, could very well lead to
higher coats in the future, he prC'posed that work on the two projects ShOllld
p(oceed without delay.

21. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) said that, since the Secretary-General's proposals to
scale down the two projects approved at the thirty-nintil !>ession of tu" General
Assembly were obviousiy unacceptable to the African ~elegation8, the Committee
should not waste time in seeking a compromise. However, thf! timetables for
completion of the projects proposed by the Secretary-General 3~ould be accepted.
If the unexpended balance of $2. r, million remairling from tile dffiOunt appropriated
fv. 1984-1985 was sufficient to proceed with the projacts in 1988-1989. that should
certainly be done. But he doubted whether the amount was in fact adequate an~

would like to have the Secretariat's vieWH on the subject. The rest of. the
Secretary-Genera:'" s proposals should be reject\Jd.
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22. Mr. SEIFU (Ethiopia) said that the Secretary-Generdl'lI re",hed estimattls for
the project in Addi. Ababa were unjustified and difficult to accept. However, by
s~bmitting th.m, the S.cretary-General had implicitly lifted the fr •••• on the
project, and his d.leqation ther.fore .xpected it to proc.ed as envisag.d in
G.neral Assembly r ••olution 39/236. He agr.ed with the repr•••ntative of Algeria
that ~he Committee .hould acc.pt the S.cretary-Gen.ral's summary timetanle for
compl.tion of the project, with any necessary modifications. H. also aqreed that
the .um already available should be exami,ed to see wh~ther it was sufficient to
enable ~rk to proe_ed durinq the biennium 1988-1989.

23 Mr. JEMAIBL (Tuni.ia) said that his delegation, which had supported General
A."sembly resolution 39/236, was in favour of any steps that would ena!>le work to
proce.d on the projects und.r consideration without furth.r delay.

2~. Mr. NASSER (BC)ypt) .aid that his d.legation shared the conc.rns voi~ed by
pr.vious speak.rs abOut the S.cretary-Genoral'. revised e.timatos for the two
projects a~ supported the propo.als made by the representative of Algeria.

25. Mr. MAJOLI (Italy) said that his delegation had voted for the original
appro~iitIO;-Of over '13 million for the Addis Ababa project in recognition of its
importance. How.ver, it aloo understood why the Secretary··General had found it
necessary to pr•••nt r.vised .st imates \'.Iat were more realist le in cur r.nt
circumstanc.s. Sinc. the Secretary-General's proposal. required no additional
aPFcopriations, hia delegation agreed with the AdVisory Committee that any further
delay ~~ d.ciding the scope of the projects or undert~king the actual work could
well lead to higher future costs.

26. Mr. MURRAY (United KinC)dom) said that the r~ojects were both f~miliar and
politically sensitive. In 1984, hiG delegation had opposed expenditure on them
because it took th. view that others should enjoy hi~h~r priority. (t still held
that view <lOO cir-:W1Istanc•• remained 81mUar to tho.e .)f 1984. Beoalllle General
Assembly rellolution 41/213 related in part to the implementation of G~~roved

projects, his delegation agr.eed that a decisi~l on the proposals in the
Secretary-General'. r.port (A/C. 5/42/4) should be taken after the consultations to
be held on the implementation of that resolution and its impact on :he programme
budget propollalll for the 1988-1989 biennium. He hoped that the proposal£ made by
the representative of Algeria could be conRidered ill that context.

21. Mr. GOMEZ (Controller), reapondinq to the observations made, .aid that the
report of the Secreta;1-General was not intended to reviae the estimates for the
projectll but to put ~orwarG proposala wh~~h, ~f accepted, would establish
timetables for them. The report certainly (evised the two projectll, but since they
had been approved by the Gener81 Assembly, thbV were exempt from recommendation 5
of the Group of High-level Int~(qovernmentalExperts.

28. The Secretary-General had attempted to asseS8 the impact of resolution 41/21.3
on his commitment to contir.ue work on the projects as mandated by re801ul~on

39/236. His report indicated that the latter should be implemented and that tht
fr~~ze imposed on the pcojects in 1936-1987 would no longer be applicable.
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However, the Secretar ,-G ..1erI'l1 h,~d been o~,Uqed ,"v 8Cale (lown the WIOrk to accord
with what waa re:Aaonable jn the circumatance:t, while '.eaving room for expansion
later.

29. With regard to the questiona [ai8el'l by the repreaftntativea of the United
Republic of Tanzania and Algeria about the financing of the projecto, he was aure
that if the Secretary-General's propoaals ware adopted, work could at&rt on both
P10j~ts in 1988 within the available reao~rce.. In particular, the sum of
$2.6 million ~ntioned in paragraph 20 of the report of the secretary-General woul~

auttice to finance Ms proposals for the project in Addis Ababa, whereas attelllPting
to irrplement the original scheme would probably le"ve a .hortfall of uncertain
dimensions.

30. The Sr~retary-General had a clear commitment to implement the project. and it
W~8 that commitment, not financial considerations, that had inspired his proposal.
to scale down th~ plans so as to enable work to resume in 1988-1989. By accepting
them, the Committee could ensure that there waB no overexpenditure on the proj.cts
in the next biennium. However, if it rejected the proposals, it might be necessary
to submit revised estimates by the end ot 1988 to enable work to continu~ in 1989.

31. Mr. LADJOUZI (A1gor!a) said that he would welcome ~ more detailed response to
his question concerning the financing of the project, in the co~r.e of the informal
consultations.

32. Mt. MON'r~ (Ca'll8r:oon) pointed o:,t that according to paragrapn 1 (a~ of
section 1 of Gel ~ral Assembly resolution 41/213, the implementation of
recol1lllendatirm 5 of the Group of High-level Intergovernllental Expert. should not
prejudice the implementation of projects and programmes already approved by the
General Assembly. The two projects had been exempted froll only ~ne angle whereas
in fact they should have been exempted from every angle.

33. Mr. t«iAIZA (Uni ted RepUblic of Tanzania) askod what had prolllPted the
Secretary-General to scale down the Addi. Ababa project and whether the figures
relatin,; to the projects were expressed 1n real or nominal terms.

34. Mr. ETUKET (Uqanda) asked at what exact moment the Secretary-General nad
decided to scale down the projects.

35. Mr. FONTAINE-ORTIZ (Cuba) said that he fully endorsad the view that the
projects sbou1d not be linked with either the finanoial crisis or the
implementation of General Assembly resolution 41/213. Any attempt to implement the
recommendations of the Group of High-l@vel Intergovernmental Experts in a selective
and partial manner was unacceptable in principle. However, if the
Secretary-General could demonstrate that his proposel waa technically justified and
that hp could clIr cy out the projects using fewer tesources wlthout i~.iring the
original concept, his proposal would certainly be acceptable.

/ ...
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36. He would like confirmation that the financial resources necessary to repair
damages to ECLAC headquarters caused by the earthquake in Chile would be dealt with
~t some point in the session, althoUGh not necessarily under the current item.

37. Mr. GOMEZ (Controlle:), replyinq to a question as to whether the reqional
cOinmissions had been given an opportunity to review and approve the revised
projects, said that no formal presentation had been made to those commissions. The
commissions would be consulted in considering the possibility of future expansion.
The Secretary-General had been prompted to make the proposals not by fi~ancial

constraints aa such but by a de~lre to be seen clearly as implementing as many
recommendations of the Group of High-level Intel lovernmental Experts as possible.

38. The new figures rapresented an order of magnitude rather than precise
estimates. Not enough :If the architectural ann enqinettring data needed to prepare
a full presentation for the Advi30ry Committee was available yet. That was why the
Secretary-General described his submission as a p.roposal to revise the two
construction projects rather than revised estimates. More precise details would be
provided to the Advisory Committee before the n~Kt session of the General Assembly.

39. He understood that th~ representative of Cuba was ready to have one of his
questions an~wered during the informal discussions. With respect to his second
question, re,:ent developments on the construction for ECLAC following the
earthquake would be dealt with in the context of the programme budget performance
report.

40. The CHAIRMAN suggested that the Fifth Committe~ should take action under
section 32 on the understanding that the quest.ion of the construction projects at
Bangkok and Addis Ababa would be dealt with bfltore the second reading of the
programme budget in the context of the implementation of General Assembly
resolution 41/213.

41. Mr. MONTHE (Cameroon) asked why it was necessary to link the discussion of the
constructi~n projects with the imolementation of resolution 41/213.

42. f4r. EL-MEKKI (Sudan) said that the two matters should not be linked. Work on
the two projects should proceed within the exi,ting appropriations on the
understanding that it might be necessary to request additional appropriations at a
later stage.

43. The CHAIRMAN proposed that the Committee should approve an appropriation under
section 32 in first readinq on the understanding that it would revert to thp.
Question of the construction projects at Banqkok 'nd Addis Ababa before proceedinq
'0 the second reading.

44. It was so decided.
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45. :rhe recolll!lendation of the Advit.orv Committee for an appropriation in the
amount_of $17,874,800 under section 32 for the biennium 1988-1989 was approved in
first rea~ing w~thout objection.

46. Mr. FONTAlNE-ORTIZ (Cuba) said that while some deleqationa objected ~o the
linkage of the construction projects with the implementation of General Assembly
resolution 41/213 others, including his own, considered it appropriate to do 80.

However, as it had been decided to revert to the projects before the second reading
of the programme budget, he hoped that del8qatlons would reflect on th& matter and
rec~nsider a possible linkage.

47. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) endorded the views just expressed by the representative
of Cuba.

ProgullIlle budget inplicat" ~ons of draf t resolut ion A/C. 6/4 2/L. 8 concerning agenda;,
ib!m .1.. 34 (A/C.5/42/47)

48. Mr. MSELLE (Chairm~n of the Advisory Committee on Adminiotrative and Budgetary
Questions) said that the requests contained in draft resolution A/C.6/42/L.8 were
set forth in paragraph 2 of the statement of programme budget implications
submitted by the Secretary-General in document A/C.5/42/47. As could be seen from
paragraph 5 of the Secretary-Gen'Hal's statement, the related conference-servicing
requirements were estimated on a full-cost basis at $307,300. The Advisory
Committee recommended that tn~ Fifth Committee should inform the General Assemblv
that no additional cost would be incurred under section 29 of the proposed
programme budget for the biennium 1988-1989 as a result of the adoption of draft
resolution A recommended by the Committee on Conferences.

49. The CHAIRMAN suggested that, on the basis of the Advisory Committee's
recommendation, the Fifth Committee should inform. the General Assembly that, should
it adopt draft resolution A/C.6/42/L.8, no additional coat would be incurred over
and above the costs under section 29 of the proposed prograllllle bU~1et for the
biennium 1988-1989 as a result of the adoption of draft resolution A r.ecommended by
the Committee on Conferences in document A/42/32.

50. It was so decided.

Pr09ramme budget implications of draft resolutions A/42/L.38 and L.39 concerning
agenda item 18 (A/C. 5/42/48)

51. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions) said that tIle programme budget implications of draft rellOlution
A/42/L.38 were set forth in paragraphs 6 and 7 of the statement submitted hy the
Secretary-General in documel.t A/C. 5/42/48. As shown in annexes I and 11 to th~

statement, the Secretary-General estimated resource requirements for implementing
the activities in question in 1988 at $~30,700, after taking account of the
economies that should be possible in the light of the actual pattern of expenditure
over the past three bienniums. In that connection, the Advisory Committee ~oted

that, for thfc' reasons set forth in paragraphs .'. 4 and 8 of his statement, the
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Secretary-General planned to meet the requirements in question trom the
appropriations to be approved by the General Assembly at its current session under
section 3 of the propo.ed programme budget for the biennium 1988-1989. With regard
to the possibility that, in accordance with tile relevant pcovillions of Genusl
Assembly rasolulions 1654 (XVI) and 2621 (XXV), the Specidl Committee on the
situativn with regard to the Implementation of the Declaration on the Granting of
Independence to Colonial Countries and Peoples woulCl hold a Deries of meetings l:lway
from Headquarters in 1988, the Advisory Committee noted that the Secretary-General
indicated in par.agraph 9 of hh statement. that 1.n such an eventuality he would seek
the nece.sary budgetary provision in accordance with established procedures.

52. The activities envis5ged in draft resolution A/42/L.39 were set forth in
paragraph 10 of the Secretary-General's statement of programme budget implications
in document A/C.5/42/48. The related resource requirements for the proposed
acti"itieo hed not been identified and costed for inclusion in the statement. In
that connection, the Advisory Colllllittee noted that, for the reasons stated in
paragraphs 3, 4 and 11 of the statement, the Secretary-General intended to meet the
requirements in question from the appropriations to be approved by the General
Assembly under sections 3 and 27 of the proposed programme hudqet for the biennium
1988-1989.

53. The AdviBory Committee had no objection to the estimates, as set forth in the
Secretary-General'B statement, and accordingly recommended that the Fifth Co~ittee

should inforM the General Assembly that, should it adopt draft resolutions
A/42/L.38 and L.39, no additional appropriations over and above th08e already
requeBted under sections 3 al~ 27 of the proposed programme budget for the biennium
1988-1989 would be required.

54. The CHAIRMAN proposed that, on the basis of the st~tement of programme budget
implicatlons submitted by the Secretary-General and the Advisory Committee's
reco ~endations, the Fifth Committee should inform the General Assembly th&t,
should it adopt draft reaolutions A/42/L.38 and L.39, no modification in the
progralnme of work for 1988-1989, aB proposed in the proposed ?rogramme budget for
the biennium 1988-1989, would be required and that no additional appropri~tion&

over and above those already requested under sections 3 and 27 of the proposed
programme bud~et for the biennium 1988-1989 would be required to accommodate the
1988 programme of activities of the Special Committee.

55. It was Bo decided.

Programme budget illflications of draft resolution A/C.6/42/L.IO concerning agenda
item 137 (A/C. 5/42/46)

56. Mr. MSELLB (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions) said that the requests set forth in draft resolution A/C.6/42/L.IO were
discussed in paragraph 2 of the Secretary-General's statement of proqramme budget
implications in document A/C. 5/42/46. Paragraph 4 CIf the statement showed that the
related conference-servicing requirements were est~mated on a full-cost basis at
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$314,200. The Advisory Committee recommenned that the Fifth Committee should
inform the General Assembly that no additional cost would be incurred under
section 29 of the proposed programme hudget for the biennium 1988-1989 as a result
of the adoption of draft resolution A recommended by the Committee on Conferences.

57. Mr. DUVAL (Programme Planning and Budget Division), responding to a point
raised by the United Kingdom, said that the discrepancy between the requirements of
the Office of General Services indicated in document A/C.5/42/46 and the Office's
requirements indicated in document A/C.S/42/47 was attributable to the different
numher of participants at the sessions in question. Although the sessions would be
of equal length, in the case of the Special Committee on the Charter of the United
Nations and on the Strengthening of the Role of the Organization there would be
47 participants, whereas in the case of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Drafting of an
International Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financing and Training of
Mercenaries there would be only 31 participants.

58. The CP~IRMAN suggested that, on the basis of the statement of programme budget
implications submitted by the Secretary-General and the Advisory Committee's
recommendations, the Fifth Committee should inform the General Assembly that,
should it adopt draft resolution A/C.6/42/L.10, no additional cost would be
incurred over and above the costs under section 29 of the proposed programme budget
for the biennium 1988-1989 as a result of the-adoption of draft resolution A
recommended by the Committee on Conferences in document A/42/32.

59. It was so decided.

Programme budget imElications of draft resolution A/C.5/42/L.5 concerning agenda
item 125 (a) (continued)

60. Mr. ORTEGA-NALDA (Mexico), Mr. GUPTA (India) and Mrs. CUCALON (Colombia) said
that, had they been present at the preceding meeting, they would have voted in
favour of recommending to the General Assembly the adoption of draft resolution
A/C.5/42/L.5.

61. Mr. FONTAINE-ORTIZ (Cuba) said that, if he bad been present at the
48th meetir.g, he would have abstained in the vote on draft resolution A/C.5/42/L.5.

AGENDA ITEM 121:
UNITED NATIONS:

SCALE OF ASSESSMENTS FOR THE APPORTIONMENT OF THE EXPENSES OF THE
REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (continued) (A/C.5/42/L.8)

62. Mr. MURRAY (T:inidad and Tobago), introducing draft resolution A/C.5/42/L.8*,
said that the issue of -the scale of assessments for the appo~tionment of the
expenses of the United Nations was One of the more contentious questions before the
Committee and views On it were consistently polarized. The draft under
consideration represented many weekS of intensive consultations and compromises.
Before drafting the text, delegations had agreed that it should respect the
mandate, competence and integrity of the Committee on Contributions and that it
should not attempt to address non-technical or political problems relating to the
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scale of assessments. Delegations had thus focused on providing the Committee on
Contributions both with broad guidelines for the preparation of the following scale
of assessments and with encouragement to review and refine its own techllical work
on a continuing basis. Draft resolution A/C.5/42/L.8* reflected the views and
principles in question.

63. Although it would be a gross exaggeration to claim that the draft enjoyed the
full support of each and every delegation, he trusted that it could be adopted
without a vote.

64. After a procedural discussion in which Mr. EL-MEKKI (Sudan),
Mr. FONTAlNE-ORTIZ (Cuba), Mr. SINGH (Fiji) and Mr. FIGUEIRA (Brazil) took part,
the CHAIRMAN suggested that the Committee should revert to the matter at a
subsequent meeting in order to take action on the draft resolution just introduced
by the representative of Trinidad and Tobago.

The meeting rose at 12.55 p.m.


